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38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

Belvoir Special School  

Principal James Gay 
School Council 
The first meeting of the Belvoir School Council was held last night with the following decisions being made: 
A number of policies were discussed as a lead up to the school review which will take place over the next 5 weeks.  These 
policies include: 
Statement of Values and School Philosophy 
Child Safety, Responding and Reporting Policy.  This policy includes our Mandatory Reporting of Child Abuse Policy and 
Procedures.   
Onsite Supervision and Excursion Policies were also examined and updated.   
All of the policies are available from the office for parents to view and they will be popped onto the school website as well. 
School council also looked at the updated school budget for 2020 and how we were using our funds.  The schools cash 
budgeted is expected to be around $1,500,000 for this year.  This is a substantial amount of money and School Council is 
responsible for the allocation and use of these funds for the benefit of all students who attend Belvoir Special School.   

New School Councillors 
The Belvoir School Council will be looking for at least two new parents to take a role on school council in the coming weeks.  
Nominations for school council will be called for next week; however, not all of the current members of the council will be  
re-nominating for their positions and we will require at least two new parents to fill vacancies.    
If you are interested in helping to improve the school and having a say in where the money for the school is spent, then I 
strongly urge you to nominate for council.   
Meetings are held twice per term and last for around 2 hours.  They are currently held on a Wednesdays night between 6 
and 8pm although this can be changed once a new council is elected. 
If you are interested or would like to know more,  
please contact the office or go to www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/going-to-school/Pages/get-involved-at-school.aspx 

Mobile Phones at School 
The introduction of a ban on all mobile phones at schools in Victoria has been well respected by students at Belvoir.  
Phones are being handed in to the office and to classrooms and are being returned to students at the end of the day.   
Thank you to all parents for supporting the school in the implementation of this policy and we hope that this continues into 
the future. 

NDIS Therapists 
Over the past few weeks Belvoir has received a number of requests to allow speech therapists, occupational therapist and 
physiotherapists into the school to work with individual children.  We have also had a number of requests for reports to be 
written for students who are currently having NDIS funding reviews completed.   
Belvoir currently has over 200 students enrolled in the school and the vast majority of these students will have an NDIS 
plan or be in the process of getting or reviewing an NDIS plan.  Clearly we are not able to accommodate all requests for 
space for the various therapists to work. 
NDIS therapists must have permission from the school before they undertake any therapeutic work with students.  This is 
Department of Education policy and includes therapists that are visiting the school to observe students in class for the first 
time. 
A link to the Departments NDIS Funded Therapy and Schools policy is below and this will give all information to parents 
regarding the use of NDIS funded therapist during the school day. 
www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/learningneeds/Pages/ndisfundedtherapy.aspx  
This guide is also available in hard copy from the office.  Please contact Andrea or Neve if you would like a copy sent 
home.   
The school will allow some therapists to work with students whilst they are at school and this decision will be made on a 
case by case basis.  Several factors will be taken into consideration when these decisions are made including parent work 
commitments, difficulties relating to transport, availability of an appropriate space within the school and the ability for school 
staff to supervise therapists on site.   
Based on space alone the school is not able to have all of the current therapists that are working with our students do so 
during the school day and we hope that parents will understand this and work with us to achieve an appropriate outcome 
for each individual student.   
The school is often asked for updates on students who are having a review of funding.  Our allied health staff are not going 
to be writing reports for such purposes.  Allied Health staff are employed to work with students and their teachers at school.  
They monitor and support interventions, exercise programs and communication strategies that are put in place within the 
school.  They write reports for school funding purposes only.  If these reports can be used to support NDIS applications we 
are happy to provide copies if requested by parents.  As a school we will be ignoring all requests from service providers 
unless directly asked by parents to respond. 
One of our Primary Welfare staff, Mandy Knight, is happy to assist parents with NDIS questions. But she cannot attend and 
advocate for families at all NDIS interviews.  Parents are the best advocates for their children, or there are advocates  
available to assist parents working through NDIS issues.     
The NDIS does have an impact on the work that we do at Belvoir and we are happy to assist where possible, but we  
receive no funding to do this work and it is NOT core business for our school.   
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Room 8 settled in to Green Pod very 
well, had Excellent behaviour on their 
excursion to Bunnings, showed great 
team work in their classroom as well 

as completing all activities to the best 
of their abilities. Room 8 has a go even 
when it is tricky and has been great 
role models in the payground. 

Congratulations on your great efforts 
boys. We are proud of you.  

This Weeks Class of the Week 
is: Room 8! 

This Weeks Purple Moments 
Taylor Letts 

Nominated for following instructions and 

being respectful.  

Jack Wallace 

Nominated for being respectful and being 

ready to learn. 

Xara Sedgwick 

Nominated for being respectful and  

completing tasks during morning circle.  

Servanda Portsmouth 

Nominated for making good choices and 

great participation in Bluearth. 

 

 

Alyssa Ward 

Nominated for being respectful and being a 

role model in the yard. 

Sebastain Day 

Nominated for being respectful by putting 

hand up and waiting during class discussion. 

Rory Earle 

Nominated for being respectful, being  

responsible and working independently. 

Lara Harris 

 Nominated for being respectful and helping 

Michelle in class.  

UPCOMING EVENTS   

 

Year 7 Immunisations 

Monday 24th February 9.00am 

Swim Carnival 

6th March @ Albury Swim Centre 

9.30am to 2.30pm 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

Monday 9th March 

School Council Meeting 

Week 7  

Last Day Term 1 

Friday 27th March 

First Day Term 2 

Tuesday 14th April 
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A warm welcome to our prep boys who have joined 
room 6. Our boys have been getting used to how a 
school day runs. This week was our first week of 

specialists. ART, PE and Performing Arts. We have 
also been for a bike ride on the bike track and  

explored the sensory garden. We have enjoyed many 
books together. One book that we have recently 

read is ‘Whose Nose’. I look forward to seeing all our 
boys grow, learn and form new friendships  

throughout the term.  

ROOM 6 NEWS! 
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Swimming Carnival Permission 
Belvoir’s annual swimming carnival will be held on Friday 6th March at the Albury Swim Centre. On the day 

students will need to wear swimmers, sun smart hat and sunscreen.  Students will be bussed to and from the 

carnival, leaving the school at approximately 930am and returning 230pm. 

 

Please note: To ensure the safety of all students, parents /carers of students in prep classes must attend on the 

day to assist with your child’s supervision. 

 

A free sausage sizzle will be provided for students at lunch and the pool canteen will be open throughout the 

day to purchase snacks. The pool will also open their slide to students throughout the day and again with your 

written permission your child can use this facility. 

Please complete the following permission slip and return to the office by Friday 21st February 

Regards,  

Ross Hayward PE Specialist & Sports Coordinator  

 

————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

I_________________________ give permission for my child/children__________________________________       

 

______________________________________________________to participate in the annual swimming carnival 

at the Albury Swim Centre.  I also give permission for my child/children to be bussed to and from the venue. 

 

Signed: _____________________________________ Dated: _____________________ 

 

 

I also give permission for my child/children to use the slide on the day of the carnival. 

 

Signed: ___________________________________ Dated: ___________________________ 
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In Room 18 we have enjoyed getting to know each other, 
playing UNO as a whole class and helping people.  

We have been learning about different ways to use our 
bodies and minds as part of our Term Topic. We have   

experienced things like throwing a Frisbee, meditation, 
colouring/drawing and using bubbles and straws to look 

at how we breathe. 

On our first outing, we walked around the lake at Belvoir 
Park and looked at all the things that we can use there to 

move our bodies.  

ROOM 18 NEWS! 
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Welcome to 2020! Over the last two weeks, our students 
in Room 22 have been familiarising with the orange pod 
program, new routines and getting to know each other 

through a range of activities such as news time, writing 
speeches and about things we like, literacy, cooking, and 
outings. This term we will be focusing in being involved 

with the community. We have discussed about what sort 
of events our students will organise throughout the year. 

Our students have been practising their listening and    
collaboration skills as well as becoming immersed in their 

VCAL, Pinicle and Sensory subjects.  

We have also been learning our classroom jobs and getting 
to know other orange pod students during outside play 

breaks. Looking forward to a great year Room 22! 

Room 22 news! 
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This term students across the school will experience ANZ Hot 

Shots Tennis. The program is designed to help every student, 

no matter their age or ability, jump in and start playing     

tennis. The physical skills students will learn through the   

program include, throwing, bouncing catching, striking and 

hand eye coordination and are taught through movement 

games and challenges.  If your child expresses a keen interest 

in tennis private coaching and Hotshot programs are        

available through Wodonga Tennis Centre. 1 Dalgleish Street, 

Wodonga Victoria 3690 (02) 6024 6354. 

 PE NEWS! 
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CONTACT  DETAILS 

Could all families please make sure that 

they inform the school office whenever 

they have any changes to any of their 

contact details e.g.. home/mobile 

phone numbers, change of address etc. 

It’s extremely important that we have up to date    

information in case of emergencies.   

School Athletics -  House Groups 

Students, Staff and Parents are put into groups according to their 

surnames. Each group has a name and colour and its requested 

that  everyone wears clothing the colour of the house they are 

allocated to.  

Surnames between           Colour       Name  

A-D   =         Red   -Mitta  

E-K  =         Green   -Murray  

L-Q  =         Blue           -Kiewa  

R-Z  =         Yellow       -Hume 

Electronic Version of the Newsletter 

Would you like to receive the school newsletter via email? 

As our school is going green, to save on using excess paper we would like to offer you the option of having the newsletter 

sent to you electronically.  If you like this idea please fill in and return the slip below to the office, or email Andrea at: 

gray.andrea.j@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 

Yes,  I would like to have my weekly newsletter emailed to me: 

Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Email address/s ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Check Out Our  

School’s Web Page! 

 

As many of you may already know,  

Belvoir has created a Web page. You 

can access the page by going on to 

https://www.belvoirss.vic.edu.au/ 

This page is used to promote events, 

share  information and showcase 

achievements of classes and  

individual students. We would love 

for you to share this page with your 

friends and family so that everyone 

can see the great things happening in 

our school. 


